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NEXT MEETING:  THURSDAY, JANUARY 19, 2023 @ 7:00 p.m. 
BOARD OF RECREATION

RIDGEFIELD PARK, NEW JERSEY

November 17, 2022
President Diane Maglione called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m., it having been duly noted that this meeting is being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., notice of which was published in The Record and sent to the Star Ledger as well as posted on the Village bulletin board.  Roll call was taken.  Commission members present:  Diane Maglione, Hal Bomzer, Howie Jacobs, Gil Bell, Royce Morris, Melina Pope, Barbara Steiner, Bella Wagner.  Excused: Mercedes Haines, Melinda Lugo, Mike Ruiz.  Commissioner Olson was also in attendance.  
The minutes of the October 20, 2022, meeting were approved on a motion made by Bella Wagner and seconded
by Melina Pope.  All were in favor of the motion.
Correspondence: 
· Letter dated 10/20/22 from Dr. Barry Haines, Acting Supt. Of Schools  Re:  Thank you for donation of scoreboard to Grant School
· Memo from Tara O’Grady Re:  Newsletter Deadline is 11/14/22

· Memo dated 11/16/22 from Tara O’Grady Re: Commission/Board Appointments, Roster, 2023 Meeting Dates 

· Email dated 11/17/22 from RP Schools approving 11/29/22 clinic meeting at Roosevelt cafeteria

· Email dated 11/17/22 from RP Schools approving 12/8/22 Certification Clinic at Lincoln cafeteria

· Email dated 11/17/22 from RP Schools approving Saturday Nights Hoop use of the high school gym 12/17 –      4/1/23

· Email dated 11/17/22 from Jay Stevens of Bergen Travel Basketball League  Re:  Invoice for girls travel team

· Email dated 11/17/22 from Dixie Bermudez Re:  Self-service kayak rentals in RP
Wish Tree – Gifts will be due by December 14 this year to avoid rushing around so close to Christmas.  Email was sent to all principals to ask them to start getting their list together since they are already working on a list for Thanksgiving meal assistance for the Welfare Dept.  A generous organization has indicated it can take extra ornaments this year and the schools were notified.
Tree Lighting – Tree lighting will take place on December 4 this year.  Mercedes confirmed Santa will be there.  She spoke with Howell Meyer and ordered: Snow Queen, Magic Snowman, Yellow Monster, Fire Dog and 4 Dickens carolers.
Mayor Anlian forwarded an email from the high school choral teacher asking if the Royal Scarlets Chorus (about 15 students) could perform at the tree lighting. Commissioner Olson has a sound system to use for the night.  He will need to know who is performing so he has the proper equipment available.  Mercedes also spoke with the manager from 7-11 and Slurpees are ok. He also wanted to thank the Board of Rec members who keep the crowd controlled. Mercedes will submit the new DPW event form advising what is needed from the DPW.
A motion was made by Barbara Steiner and seconded by Hal Bomzer to have Robert Bannon, the high school chorus, the Dickens carolers, and two elves (or another holiday character instead of the dog and monster), Snow Queen, and Magic Snowman at the tree lighting.  All were in favor of the motion.
Holiday Display Contest – Contest will take place December 16-18 this year.  Prizes are in. Judging will be done same as last year where judges went out in their own cars sometime during the judging period and sent results to the Board.
Basketball – Evaluations were done in early November and teams have been set up.  Equipment was ordered and schedules are basically done.  Melina Pope volunteered to take on the boys 5/6 division as well as the boys 3/4. 

All coaches have been invited to complete the background check.  After the referee meeting, the Division Heads will be able to schedule referees for their games.  Those names need to be given to Barbara DeLuca to see if they have completed a background check as well.
This year all referees must also submit to a background check or submit their IABBO proof that background checks were done.  This year Barbara DeLuca will be at the coach/referee meeting on Wednesday, November 30, and any coach/referee that has not responded to their invitation to a background check will have to do it before leaving the meeting.  
All coaches must be certified by December 31, 2022, or they will not be allowed to coach in January 2023.  All coaches must also follow the insurance requirements and watch the mandatory online videos for the protecting children and concussion policy protocol and send their certificate of completion to the Board as well.  Any coach not completing these requirements will not coach in January 2023.

Big Mike League – The program is running well, and playoffs will take place on November 14 & November 21.  All extra money will be given to the Big Mike’s fund.  The inaugural season has gone well.
Saturday Night Hoops – The season will start in November/December.  Tryouts were scheduled for 11/15.  Registration forms were distributed electronically in the schools and sent to all former players.  There weren’t a lot of players at the tryouts so another date will be set to see if anyone else is interested.
Girls’ 3/4 Travel Basketball Team – Carlos Alvarez coaches this team.  The Board has not heard from him since the travel season ended.
Girls’ 5/6 Travel Basketball Team –   Al Ramirez is coaching this team.  
Boys’ 5/6 Travel Basketball Team –  Deinde Otuyelu is coaching this team. The Board has not heard from him since the travel season ended.
Bowling – No activity at this time.

Women’s Softball – No activity at this time.
Fourth of July – No activity at this time.

Rag-A-Muffin – The list of Rag-A-Muffin winners is attached.  Attendance was about double last year, about 100 entries in the parade.  Everything seemed to go pretty smoothly.  There were plenty of community service volunteers who did a great job. The magician seemed to entertain the kids and the popcorn was popular.   A few kids didn't stay for their trophies, so they were dropped off at their house.  Next year, the Board will ask the Mayor if he can include the Rag-A-Muffin parade in his reverse 911 call about drug takeback.  It would greatly help if the reverse 911 and email blast and text message was sent out by the Village, so people are reminded about the parade.  With no major conflicts, attendance was doubled this year. 

A discussion was held on when to hold the Rag-A-Muffin parade since there are so many conflicts on that Saturday with trunk-or-treats, etc.  Members thought maybe it should be moved a week earlier and the rain date could be the Saturday before Halloween.

A motion was made by Hal Bomzer and seconded by Barbara Steiner to hold the Rag-A-Muffin parade two Saturdays before Halloween and the rain date on the Saturday before Halloween.  All were in favor of the motion.

Further discussion was held on adding a high school and adults division to the parade.  Costumes must be kept PG rated.  The sixth division will be changed to 8 yrs – 6th grade and then there will be a division for grades 7-12 as well as an adult only division will be tried for next year.

A motion was made by Barbara Steiner and seconded by Gil Bell to change the divisions of the Rag-A-Muffin parade as follows:  6th division will be 8 yrs to 6th grade, a new division will be 7th through 12 the grades and an adult only division.  Costumers must all be PG rated to participate in the parade.  All were in favor of the motion.

Adult Trips/Activities – Nothing going on at this time.  Howie will be looking into a trip sometime during the winter.  The Board has a credit from the previous year.
Archery Clinic – The program will start up again in the spring. Gil will speak with Commissioner Olson to do some ordering for next season.  This Saturday is the last day.  Because they lost so many Saturdays, the spring session will be longer.
 

Tennis –  Residents may contact Barry Ruback at barrys10s@gmail.com or 201-568-3946 with any questions. 
T2S Basketball – The program is continuing under Larry Umana and Nate Lopez. 
Easter Egg Hunt – No activity at this time.
Treasurer’s Report – The beginning balance as of 9/30/22 was $25,334.51.  Total expenses as of 10/31/22 of $671.00 (softball umpires, returned bball check). Total deposits $5,195.64 (rec basketball) and $70.64 interest.  Net available balance 10/31/22 $29,859.15.  
A motion was made by Melina Pope and seconded by Royce Morris to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  All were in favor of the motion.  
Old Business: 
Sports Stipends – form is ready to be sent to organizations when the Commissioner is ready to send it out.
Commissioner Olson – certification of organizations.  A discussion was held on distribution of stipend and some changes made to the form.  The form will be sent to all members after the changes have been done.
New Business: 
Commissioner Olson advised the members of upcoming concert dates: 11/20 North Jersey Chapter of American Harp Society, 12/2 Meg Farrell, 12/4 Royal Scarlets Chorus at tree lighting, 12/22 Group of HS students, 1/22 Nicholas Schneider and Carolyn Enger – piano music, 2/11 Valentine’s Concert.
The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, January 19, 2023.  
The meeting was adjourned at 8:07 p.m. on a motion made by Howie Jacobs and seconded by Melina Pope. All were in favor of the motion.










Respectfully submitted, 








Barbara DeLuca

cc:  Commissioner Mark Olson




Barbara DeLuca 
This link will be used for the monthly meeting when it is held via Zoom:  https://us04web.zoom.us/j/71636345842?
pwd=RDZEVE9LaXFxeWoxbmxJSGdQVDhWZz09     Meeting ID: 716 3634 5842    Passcode: Y4rtpt
 


